
SDCC Board Meeting Minutes  

Monday July 9, 2018  7p.m.    
SDCC Office, 6008 Kingsbury Ave 

ATTENDANCE:   

Board Members Present:   

James Holzer, Molly Rater, Gene Gladstone, Cheryl Adelstein, Charlene Caburnay, Kim 

Freter, Lana Stein, Mike Stephens 

Staff:  Brandon Sterling  

Aldermanic Representative:  Heather Navarro 

Neighborhood Stabilization Officers:  

Visitors:  Peter Pagnos, Randy Goetz, Jo Ann Vatcha, Marvin Nodiff 

Call to Order:  President Jim Holzer called the meeting to order at 7:00 pm and 

introductions were made.  

Randy Goetz – Randy expressed concerns from Kingsbury neighbors about the entry to 

Kingsbury off Skinker.  Parking patterns and foliage growth at the entry has made entrance 

on to Skinker from Kingsbury a dangerous prospect.  Randy submitted a petition from the 

Kingsbury neighbors to the City of St. Louis to eliminate street parking on the East side of 

Skinker between McPherson and Kingsbury.  

Brandon mentioned that eliminating parking on the East side of Skinker may cause an 

increase in transient parking on streets intersecting Skinker.  (McPherson, Kingsbury, 

Washington). 

 

Cheryl asked if parking restrictions be made during peak travel hours? 

Another proposal was to open one way streets to thru traffic. 

Randy asked on behalf of the petition signers that the SDCC Board support their efforts. 

 

Action:  Brandon will meet with pertinent representatives to initiate discussions on this 

conversation. 

June 2018 Minutes:  The June 2018 minutes were approved. 

June 2018 Financials: 

The financials reflect the success of the Porch Fest. 

The Temporary Relief Fund will serve to house donations for neighborhood emergency 

issues.  It will always have a “0” balance at the end of the year. 

 

 



The Financial Report was approved. 

Housing Corporation Report: 

Mike Stephens gave a presentation on the SDHC.  Mike researched the interplay between 

SDCC and SDHC.  The organization has changed from neighborhood stabilization to 

neighborhood development.  Mike indicates the information gathering process needs to 

continue and the SDHC bears further observation.  Continued discussion was recommended. 

On behalf of the Board, James Holzer thanked Cheryl for her years of service and Brandon 

presented Cheryl with a gift certificate to the Symphony and thanked her for her years of 

service. 

The meeting was adjourned at 7:49 

Minutes respectively submitted by Gene Gladstone, Board Secretary. 

 

 


